
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
CR 606/OSLO ROAD TRAFFIC SHIFT NOTICE 
State Road (SR) 9/I-95 at County Road (CR) 606/Oslo Road New       
Interchange and CR 606/Oslo Road Widening Project  
SR 9/I-95 at CR 606/Oslo Road and CR 606/Oslo Road from west of SR 9/I-95 
to SW 58th Avenue  
Indian River County, Florida 
Financial Project IDs: 413048-2-52-01 and 431521-1-52-01 

As part of the SR 9/I-95 at CR 606/Oslo Road New Interchange and CR 606/Oslo Road Widening Project, crews will 
implement a traffic shift beginning at 9 p.m., Sunday, July 13, through Spring 2026. The shift will occur approximately 
1,500 feet west of the CR 606/Oslo Road bridge over SR 9/I-95, where eastbound and westbound traffic will be shifted 
onto the newly constructed westbound CR 606/Oslo Road lanes. This shift is necessary to safely perform demolition of 
the existing bridge, construct the new eastbound bridge, roadwork, and reconstruction activities. If weather or 
unforeseen circumstances occur, the shift will begin between Monday, July 14 and Friday, July 18. For more 
information including progress photos, lane closures, and project-specific information, please visit  
https://bit.ly/3C66OYF. 

CR 606/OSLO ROAD EASTBOUND AND WESTBOUND TRAFFIC TO BE SHIFTED THROUGH SPRING 2026 

Construction Cost: $95.78 million                 Construction Start: August 2023                   Estimated Completion: Fall 2027 

Please contact the Community Outreach Specialist, Samantha Kayser, to be added to project email notification lists. Para información y preguntas 
en Español, por favor llame al (954) 777-4302.    

WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA 

Instagram/X: @MyFDOT_SEFL 

Facebook: @MyFDOTSEFL 

Project website: www.d4fdot.com 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

K.C. Jose, P.E. — FDOT Project Manager 
kandarappallil.jose@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 519-2348 
Dave Jefferson — Project Administrator  
djefferson@cegroupfl.com or (954) 829-3331 
Addie Javed, PhD, P.E., CFM — Indian River County Public 
Works Director  
ajaved@indianriver.gov or (772) 226-1234 
Samantha Kayser — Community Outreach Specialist 
skayser@corradino.com or (772) 579-5479 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT 
The Florida Department of Transportation’s mission is to provide a safe statewide transportation system that promotes the efficient 

movement of people and goods, supports the state’s economic competitiveness, prioritizes Florida’s environment and natural 
resources, and preserves the quality of life and connectedness of the state’s communities. 
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